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Parents, 
 
I appreciate your responses to my PTA letters. It is heartening to know there are folks out there reading and thinking about 
some of these more complex topics. Many thanks! 
 
Yes, A New Year. . .I often think we use the word Happy in a way that perhaps is not meant. When we say be happy or Happy 
New Year. What do we mean? One cannot be happy all of the time. This use of the word happy on so many occasions tends to 
bring forth a vision of a slightly manic personality. 
 
But I do believe that we want a life that has depth of meaning- a life that provides all the stresses and subsequent 
contentment as we face those stressors and learn to control or vanquish them. I like to use the word flourishing in regard to 
this deep contentment. Not every day is beautiful and full of happiness. But going home or being home and having this sense 
of improvement, growth, care and attention to what we do every day to improve our life and the lives of others is vastly 
rewarding. Now that is flourishing. 
 
Poco a poco, our staff is looking at student work a bit differently. They want to see evidence of what our children learn and 
what assists in this learning. They also want to ensure that they as individuals have solid ways to measure their own progress 
as educators. Student work helps them with this. Our teachers are working to provide more consistent expectations for every 
teacher of a specific course. 
 
For example, if there are three teachers teaching Biology, they want to ensure that no matter what teacher a student gets, he 
or she will be exposed to the same concepts. These concepts will be assessed in similar fashion. This is not to say that all 
assessments will be exactly the same, but the ideas assessed will be. Our Common Core Standards (replacing the STAR or CST 
test in 2014-15) will require specific understanding of various concepts.  Teachers and administrators are currently getting 
training in this area. 
 
This week, I had a lovely talk with a parent. We delved into the area of what is best for our children. As we all know our 
children often feel stressed and our job is to show them how to live a good life despite all the pressures life provides. She said 
a wonderful thing, “All your children need is a job they love and a good mate.” It is what she didn’t say that was so heartening 
for me. She did not say, “My child must get into a prestigious college” or “My child must have a good paying job.” She spoke 
about this contentment I mention above. 
 
May your holiday be filled with contentment; have a Flourishing New Year! 
 
Respectfully, 
Jacqui Moore. Ed.D. 

Principal’s Letter 

http://www.dhspta.org
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1/07  School resumes 
 
1/09 Annual DHS Orchestra Concerto  
 Competition, DHS IPAB, 7:00 pm 
 
 DHS PTA Meeting, Library, 7:30 pm 
 
1/10  Friendship Day 
 
1/18 End of the School Semester 
  
1/21  Martin Luther King Day, NO SCHOOL 
 
1/22 Secondary Teacher Workday, NO SCHOOL 
 
1/25 - 1/26 Davis High Idol, DHS IPAB, 7:00 pm 
  
1/27 Cheer Clinic - Old Gym, 9:00 am - Noon 
 
2/01 Break the Record Night, DHS Men’s Basketball, 

 New Gym, 6:00 pm 

2/02   Davis High Idol – Final Round, DHS IPAB, 7:00 pm 

2/12 CSF Spring Registration begins, Room P-13 

DHS Calendar  

SAVE THESE WEBSITES 

The DHS PTA: 
http://www.dhspta.org/ 

Davis Senior High School: 
http://dhs.djusd.k12.ca.us/  or www.davisseniorhigh.net  

Davis Joint Unified School District: 
http://www.djusd.net/ or  

http://djusd.net 

DHS Contact Information  

POSITION NAME EMAIL PHONE 

Principal Dr. Jacquelyn Moore jmoore@djusd.net 757-5400 ext. 103 

Principal’s Secretary  Kate Prien kprien@djusd.net  757-5400 ext. 102 

Vice Principal Sheila Smith shsmith@djusd.net 757-5400 ext. 106 

VP Secretary Megan Lewis  mylewis@djusd.net 757-5400 ext. 107 

Vice Principal Tom McHale  tmchale@djusd.net 757-5400 ext. 112 

VP Secretary Teri Furlow  tfurlow@djusd.net 757-5400 ext. 113 

Vice Principal Stacey Desideri sdesideri@djusd.net 757-5400 ext. 232 

Athletic Director Dennis Foster dfoster@djusd.net 757-5400 ext. 111 

Athletic Director’s Secretary Laurie Williams lwilliams@djusd.net 757-5400 ext. 125 

Head Counselor Courtney Tessler ctessler@djusd.net 757-5400 ext. 144 

Counselor Mary Hallisey mhalliesy@djusd.net 757-5400 ext. 148 

Counselor Linda Preciado lpreciado@djusd.net 757-5400 ext. 163 

Counselor Cathie Pereira cpereira@djusd.net 757-5400 ext. 146 

Counselor Ann Crook acrook@djusd.net 757-5400 ext. 142 

School Nurse Rhona Youtsey ryoutsey@djusd.net 757-5400 ext. 124 

EXECUTIVE BOARD     

President Cathy Farman clfarman@sbcglobal.net 

Executive V.P. Liz Grassi dhs.pta.xvp.2012@gmail.com 

1st V.P.  (Grants) Lea Darrah darrahs@yahoo.com 

2nd V.P.  (Programs) Jennifer Creinin mitchjen@comcast.net 

Secretary Elizabeth Tinsley SecretaryDHSPTA@gmail.com 

Treasurer Yi Sun sunyi8@hotmail.com  

Financial Secretary Mary Ann Noonan noonsca5@att.net 

Auditor Darcie Houck dhouck@ndnlaw.com 

Parliamentarian Bob Darragh bbalinDavis@gmail.com 

DHS Principal Jacqui Moore jmoore@djusd.net 

COMMITTEE CHAIRS     

Legislative Liaison Lea Darrah darrahs@yahoo.com 

Volunteer Coordina-

tor 
Gayle Murray mgmurray@aol.com 

Hospitality Lori Schilling-Davis 1skygirl@earthlink.net 

Membership Co-Chair JoEllen Welsch jwelsch@epssg.com 

Membership Co-Chair 
Carrie Cummings-

Ziegler 
carri@zieglerassociates.net 

Green Committee VACANT  

Directory Helen Ma jhma@pacbell.net 

Scrip Coordinator Beth Stein bethrstein@gmail.com 

Newsletter Editor Colleen Beamish beamishc@comcast.net 

Webmaster Sarah Schrupp svschrupp@sbcglobal.net 

Listserv Coordinator Mary Nicholson dhsptalistserver@gmail.com 

Class of 2013 Listserv  Jenny Rutheiser dhs2013listserver@gmail.com 

Class of 2014 Listserv  Karolyn Ragsdale dhs2014listserver@gmail.com 

Class of 2015 Listserv Julie Kuo dhs2015listserver@gmail.com 

2012 DHS PTA Board and Committee Chairs 
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SAT Preparation Workshop 
 
A workshop stressing SAT test-taking strategies and good use of time 
will be presented in February and March by Davis Adult School.  The 
class is for high school students who are preparing to take the SAT 
college entrance exam.  The SAT college entrance exam tests 
grammar and usage, reading comprehension of short passages, and 
content from third-year high school math.  Instruction will include 
review of vocabulary and math concepts, when to make an educated 
guess, and how to pace yourself. 
  
The class is limited to 24 students and is offered Wednesday evenings 
6:30 - 8:30 pm February 13, 20, 27, and March 6 on the Davis High 
School campus. Register at Davis Adult School, corner of Oak Avenue 
& 14th Street, 10:00 am -1:00 pm and 2:00 - 7:00 pm.  Download a 
form from our website to register by mail; or register online at 
www.djusd.k12.ca.us/adultschool.  Cost is $85.  

 PTA President’s Message 

This is a quiet time for PTA. Our membership and fundraising drive is complete, our directory printed and delivered, our first 
round of teacher grants have been made, and our communications systems are humming along now.  So what do we do now? 
We begin planning for 2013-14.  PTA will start the process of identifying next year’s board and committee chairs this month and 
many board positions will be open.  Let me know if you would like to be more involved with PTA next year—we would love to 
have your help.  Or maybe you know an involved 9th grade parent that will be coming to the high school next year.  Please 
share the contact information with me. 
 
We will be looking at a second round of teacher grants at the January 9 meeting, 7:30 pm in the library. Please come and help 
us spend the money you generously donated. 
 
Cathy Farman 
davishighpta@gmail.com  or 750-0321 

DHS PTA Bylaws Update 
 
The DSHS PTA Executive Board approved several amendments to 

the bylaws and standing rules of the DSHS PTA last school year.  The 
bylaws were last amended in June 2007. Following PTA procedures 
these amendments have been approved and signed by Shirley Gold 
of the California State PTA Parliamentarian on November 30, 2012. 
The next step is to present the bylaws and standing rules for ques-
tions at the January 9 PTA meeting and for vote at the Feb.  6 PTA 
meeting at the DSHS Library at 7:30 p.m. PTA members must be 
notified at least thirty days in advance and a two-thirds (2/3) vote at 
the Association meeting is required to adopt the amendments. 
  
A short summary of the proposed amendments is included below. A 
second more comprehensive list of the amendments with explana-
tion may be found on the PTA website, at http://www.dhspta.org/
pta-board/minutes/pta/dhspta_revised-bylaws, along with the 
amended bylaws as approved by the State PTA Parliamentarian. 
 
The following amendments are proposed to the Davis Senior High 
School PTA Bylaws. They are: 
  
1) Page 3, Article IV: Section 4: Increase dues for PTA membership 
from $10.00 to $15.00. The PTA dues have not been increased since 
before 2005. Also, two years ago the portion of our dues that must 
be paid as fees to the State and National PTAs increased from $3.55 
to $4.05. 

 
2) Page 5, Article V: Section 2: Increase the Vice Presidents from two 
to three. The third VP shall serve as the Membership Chair. This posi-
tion collects membership dues and the Parent In Education (PIE) 
donations. Hence the position should be an Officer in order to be 
covered by PTA insurance.  Page 8, Article VI: Section 3: Add Mem-
bership Chair duties for third VP.  Page 14, Article VII: Section 5b: The 
additional VP increases the Association meeting quorum from 13 to 
14. Page 16, Article VIII: Section 7b: The additional VP increases the 
Executive Board meeting quorum from 6 to 7. 
  
3) Page 9, Article VI, section 5 d:  Change language to: "Receive a 
report of the deposits from the financial secretary" because the 
Financial Secretary makes these PTA deposits. 
  
4) Page 9, Article VI, section 5 g.: Add First Vice President as author-
ized to sign checks. 
  
5) Page 10, Article VI, several sections:  Clarify the duties of the 
Treasurer and Financial Secretary. For example, to conform to cur-
rent practice, strike "remit at once to the treasurer" and change 
“deposit slip” to “deposit report”. 
  
6) Overall: Change use of chairmen to chair. 
  
Respectfully submitted, 
Robert B. Darragh, DSHS Parliamentarian 

City of Davis’ Teen Job Skills Workshop 
 
The city’s 2013 Job Skills Workshop will be held on Wednes-
day, January 30, 2013 at 4:00 p.m. at the VMC Theater. This 
FREE event includes presentations on how to make contacts, 
prepare for an interview, and how to increase chances of em-
ployment. Participants will also have the opportunity to expe-
rience a mock interview and receive feedback from recreation 
program coordinators and supervisors. For more information, 
visit http://community-services.cityofdavis.org/press-releases/
job-skills-workshop-for-teens 

http://www.djusd.k12.ca.lus/adultschool
mailto:davishighpta@gmail.com
http://www.dhspta.org/pta-board/minutes/pta/dhspta_revised-bylaws
http://www.dhspta.org/pta-board/minutes/pta/dhspta_revised-bylaws
http://community-services.cityofdavis.org/press-releases/job-skills-workshop-for-teens
http://community-services.cityofdavis.org/press-releases/job-skills-workshop-for-teens
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Counselors’ Corner 

Financial Aid Materials: The Career Center has many up-to-date 
financial aid resources, including the newest “Fund Your Future” 
workbook and FAFSA worksheets.  Come to the Career Center for 
these and other financial aid materials. 
 
FAFSA and Cal Grants: All seniors planning to attend college who 
would like to be considered for federal and state financial aid need to 
complete the Free Application for Federal Student Aid (FAFSA).  
Students can complete the FAFSA at www.fafsa.gov between 
January 1 and March 2.    For questions about the FAFSA, contact the 
Career Center at 757-5400, ext. 140, call the FAFSA Help Line at 800-
433-3243, or go online to:  www.fafsa.gov. 
 
In November, DSHS electronically submitted all seniors' verified GPA 
information to a secure California Student Aid Commission Cal Grant 

website. This eliminates the need for students to complete a paper 
GPA Cal Grant verification form.  
 
Naviance:  Students and parents can come to the Career Center for 
help accessing and learning about the high school’s Naviance 
computer program.  Naviance is an easy-to-use, web-based resource 
that contains a wealth of information for college and career planning.  
 
Scholarships: The Scholarship Bulletin is available in the Career 
Center, the Naviance computer program, or on the Career Center’s 
webpage (on the DSHS website, click on counseling, click on Career 
Center, click on Scholarship Bulletin).  Many scholarships provided by 
the local Davis community for Davis Senior High School students will 
be available in the Career Center beginning in January.  Students are 
encouraged to apply for these local scholarships! 

SENIOR INFORMATION 
 
Grad Night 2013 Celebration:  Is an all-night, alcohol-free & drug free party for graduating seniors that takes place after 
graduation on Friday, June 7, 2013 from 9:30 pm – 5 am at Emerson Jr. High School. Food, beverages, entertainment, 
dancing, casino games & prizes are included in the price of admission.  Tickets cost $90 when purchased from January 1 
through May 31, 2013. After May 31, eligible graduates may attend Grad Night for $110 at the door. For more information or to 
purchase a ticket, visit www.davisgradnight.org. 
 
Jostens (Caps, Gowns, etc.): for information, call 916-782-3949 or visit http://www.jostens.com/apps/catalog/
customer/1003768/Davis-High-School/ 

Our seniors have submitted their applications to colleges or are beginning the process of applying to community colleges, vocational train-
ing programs, or military service.  We now begin the process of working with our juniors to make sure they are prepared to start the college 
application process in August 2013. We will be meeting with all the American Literature classes in April/May to provide college exploration 
assistance with Naviance. Letter of Recommendation packets for private colleges must be submitted to counselors and teachers from Oc-
tober 1 – 31 (letter of recommendation packet is located in Naviance in document library). 
 
The SAT scores for the October and November SAT tests have been downloaded into each student’s Naviance account.  Students can view 
the scattergrams to see how they compare with previous students who have been accepted, denied, or waitlisted at various colleges.  Stu-
dents can also view websites of colleges to see how their SAT scores and college GPA compare to the average acceptance rates.  Scholar-
ships descriptions and applications can be viewed in Naviance. 
 
Students who plan to take non-DJUSD courses for inclusion on their transcript need to request an approval form from their counselor. Stu-
dents may take up to 10 credits at a non-DJUSD school  for (a.) courses taken to meet high school graduation requirements and/or (b.) 
courses taken to meet minimum “a-g” college entrance requirements (as per school board policy).  Students may take as many non-DJUSD 
courses as they want for enrichment (these courses are not placed on the transcript).  All non-DJUSD courses must be completed by the 
end of fall semester of the senior year.   
      
Note:  Students may no longer take US History 310 & 311 or US Government and Economics at community college because this amounts to 
20 credits, which exceeds the 10 credit minimum.  Students can take these courses at non-DJUSD online high schools for the 10 credit maxi-
mum.  (Contact counselor for further information.) 
 
Program planning for the 2013-14 school year begins February 13 for DSHS.  Students will have from February 13 to March 17 to make their 
decisions about courses for next year.  On February 28, Open House will be held from 5 pm to 7 pm.  The format of Open House will be 
different this year. Students and parents will be able to explore the various course options, ask teachers questions about course rigor and 
content, and obtain detailed information about AP/honors courses and special programs to assist them in making appropriate course selec-
tions. 
      
As we conclude fall semester and have a fresh start with spring semester, we want to remind everyone that the key to success in classes is 
regular attendance, being on time for class, completing classwork as assigned, turning in homework when due, and asking teachers ques-
tions when confused.  We are all here to support our students in being successful in high school.  Best wishes for a Happy New Year. 

CAREER CENTER NEWS 

http://www.fafsa.gov/
http://www.davisgradnight.org/
http://www.jostens.com/apps/catalog/customer/1003768/Davis-High-School/
http://www.jostens.com/apps/catalog/customer/1003768/Davis-High-School/
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STUDENT ACTIVITIES 

Annual DHS Orchestra Concerto 
Competition: This year’s competition 
will be on Wednesday, January 9, 2013 
at 7:00 pm in the DHS Brunelle 
Performance Hall. It is free and open to 
the public. The competition stage is 
open to all DHS instrumentalist soloists. 
The winner of this competition will be 
given the privilege of performing with 
the DHS Symphony Orchestra at the 
Mondavi Center in Jackson Hall at the 
Wennberg Music Festival on Saturday, 
March 23, 2013 at 3:00 pm as well as a 
check for $300.00.  
 
Please come and witness some of Davis 
High’s finest musicians compete for the 
honor of becoming this year’s Concerto 
Competition Winner! 
 
Hope to see you all there,  
 
Mr. Moreno 
 

  *     *     * 
 
Davis Madrigals Benefit Golf 
Tournament:  SAVE THE DATE! The 
Davis High Madrigal Singers are pleased 
to announce that they will host a 
benefit golf tournament and raffle at El 
Macero Golf Club on Monday, March 
11th to support their historic tour of Italy 
this spring. This exciting event features 
Mary and Phil Mickelson, Sr. –– who will 
hold a golf clinic following play 
discussing the  fundamental techniques 
and strategies of the game and provide 
the keynote speech at the evening’s 
banquet emphasizing how they inspired 
interest and passion for the game in 
their children, PGA Professional Golfer, 
Phil Jr.; ASU Golf Coach, Tim; and 
Teaching Pro /Golf Commentator, Tina;  
while instilling important values and 
perspective to help them stay well 
balanced individuals.  For additional 
information, please contact Rafael Soler 
at respvs@comcast.net, (530) 220-0007 
or visit http://www.davismadrigals.com/
madrigal-benefit-golf-tournament-
march-11-2013.html 
 
 
 

Valentines for Soldiers: This year, DHS 
student government is going to be 
sending multiple Valentine's Day care 
packages overseas to soldiers—
primarily ex-Davis High Students. If you 
are interested in donating anything to 
these boxes we are looking for: hand 
warmers, face masks, toothbrushes, 
hand sanitizer, hand written notes, 
antibiotic wipes, sunscreen, or anything 
you personally would like to donate! 
Just please make sure it doesn't contain 
glass, air soles, pork, or erotic materials. 
Also, cookies will crumble, so if you are 
interested in sending a baked good, 
please make sure it will stay good. 
Soldiers love the simple staples of 
home—crackers, fruit snacks, hard 
candy, (chocolates may melt) etc.  
  
Also, if you happen to have a loved one 
overseas, or know of any Davis students 
currently serving, please let us know 
their APO address so we can send a 
Valentine's day care package to them. If 
you are interested in donating anything 
or know a soldier overseas, please 
contact Eric Morgan at 
emorgan@djusd.net , who will pass 
your information on to the student in 
charge.  Thank you! 
 

 *     *     * 
  
The Davis Senior High School “Factor” 
Talent Show: This year Student 
Government is putting on the DHS 
Factor on Thursday, January 17th. The 
DHS  Factor is a talent show so that 
students and staff that have unique and 
cool talents have an event to perform 
them. We invite you to come and attend 
the show! The event is also a fundraiser 
for the Student Government class to 
attend the California Association of 
Student Leaders Conference in April. 
More info on specific prices and times as 
we get closer to the event.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Davis Idol 2013: Who will walk away with 
the coveted title of Davis High Idol? 
Come hear potential pop stars and 
aspiring divas from Davis high schools 
compete for the title of DAVIS HIGH 
IDOL 2013! Tickets are going on-sale for 
the 8th annual fun-filled event, to be 
held in the Brunelle Performing Arts 
Theatre at Davis Senior High School on 
January 25, 26 and February 2. The 
excitement starts at 7 PM each night. 

Up to 20 contestants will compete, 10 
on each of the first two nights (Friday, 
January 25 and Saturday, January 26). 
The top five contestants from these two 
preliminary nights will then advance to 
the final performing night (Saturday, 
February 2), and one of these talented 
final ten contestants will be chosen as 
this year’s DAVIS HIGH IDOL.  Finalists 
and the winner will be selected by three 
musically trained judges, and a 
“People's Choice” winner will be chosen 
by audience vote.   

Tickets are on sale now at Watermelon 
Music (207 E Street), or from members 
of the Advanced Treble Choir, which 
sponsors the event.   Prices: $8 in 
advance / $10 at the door for shows on 
January 25 and 26, and $10 in advance / 
$12 at the door for the finals on February 
2.  An advance three-night ticket 
package can be purchased for $25.  
Remaining tickets (if any) will be sold at 
the door beginning at 6:15 pm on each 
performance night.   

 
 *     *     * 

 
2013 Cheer Clinic:  The Davis High School 
Cheerleaders will hold their Cheer Clinic 
2013 on Sunday, January 27th from 9 am 
- 12 pm in the Old Gym on the DHS 
campus.  Kids ages 6-13 are invited to 
learn cheers, jumps, tumbling and dance 
by the award-winning Davis High School 
cheerleaders and their coaches.  To 
learn more and reserve a spot, contact 
Megan Hupe at (530)753-0424 or 
meganhupe@gmail.com.  
 
 
 

http://www.davismadrigals.com/madrigal-benefit-golf-tournament-march-11-2013.html
http://www.davismadrigals.com/madrigal-benefit-golf-tournament-march-11-2013.html
http://www.davismadrigals.com/madrigal-benefit-golf-tournament-march-11-2013.html
mailto:emorgan@djusd.net
mailto:meganhupe@gmail.com
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PARENT PERSPECTIVE 

Why Do Teens Lie?  What Can Parents Do? 
 
Adam is a sophomore, and his best friend, Charles, is 8 months older and already has his driver’s license. His junior operator’s 
license makes it illegal for him to drive with friends in the car for his first six months, but he often does it anyway. Adam’s par-
ents have forbidden him to drive with Charles – a rule which feels very restrictive to him. After school, a group of boys were 
heading out with Charles to attend a tournament soccer game in a nearby town, and Adam couldn’t stand it anymore. After 
telling his mom that he would be spending the afternoon at school working on a group project for his English class, he hopped 
into Charles’ car with the rest of the boys and spent the afternoon at the game. When, in front of his mom, his next door neigh-
bor mentioned having seen him at the game, it didn’t take his mom long to start asking pointed questions. He was caught red-
handed in his lie. 
 
Sara’s parents had a rule that she was not permitted to go to kids’ homes without an adult present. She was a senior in high 
school and, as she was a pretty straight-laced kid, she found most of her parents’ rules didn’t interfere with her activities. But 
one Saturday night her group of friends was planning to go to Marc’s home, and she knew that his parents were away. She went 
too, and everything worked out fine… no big deal. But a few days later Sara’s mom was speaking to another parent and discov-
ered that Sara had not been where she had told her mother she was on Saturday night. Sara was caught in her deception. Why 
had she lied? 
 
Any parent who has caught their child in a lie knows that sinking, sick feeling you get in your stomach. Your relationship is 
based on trust, and the wound feels very deep when that trust is breached. Lying isn’t always what it seems, though. It may 
not mean your teenager is embarking on a lifetime of deceit and dishonesty.  There are three fundamental reasons why oth-
erwise respectable teenagers may lie to their parents. One is a developmental issue, one is a communication issue and third-
ly, it’s a test.  
 
Developmental reasons: As teenagers grow, they face a developmental imperative; they must separate from their parents and learn to 
function, thrive and compete in the world of their peers. This means they must transition from a family-centric view of their world to a 
peer-centric view. When parents view it this way, it is easier to see a teenager’s process of separation and understand the adolescent 
drive to become independent, masters of their own lives. There are times when the world of teens’ peers becomes more compelling than 
the “pull” from parents. A teenager is likely to periodically face scenarios where s/he finds it more compelling to give credence to person-
al choice and his peer group than to listen to (or obey) a parent’s instruction. “Who is actually in control in my life, my parents, or me?” 
teens may ask. From the teenager’s perspective, there are times when making his own choice isn’t lying as much as it’s a matter of re-
sponding to a greater priority… his own voice. At some point, and in some situations, a teenager may actually feel compelled to go 
against parents’ orders simply to establish independence; a sense of “I am separate from you; I can make my own decisions.” In this con-
text, you can see that lying can be viewed as a developmental issue, not a moral one. 
  
Communication problems: Lying can be a result of a communication problem. This occurs when a teenager expects that her point of view 
will not be respected or heard. While sometimes kids don’t ask because they don’t want to hear your answer, it could also reflect the 
quality of parent-teen communication. When a parent denies the recognition of a teenager’s growing independence and good judgment, 
you may be hurting your relationship. 
  
Honest conversations between parents and teenagers aren’t always easy, and will sometimes cover ground that can make parents un-
comfortable. It sounds great to have real open and honest communication with your teenager, but this can actually create some sticky 
issues at times. What if your teenager wants to tell you that he drinks at parties? Could you handle it if your daughter told you she wants 
to go on birth control? How much honesty can you tolerate? Honesty is essential if you want to truly be a reliable resource for your teen. 
But understand this can be tricky, too. And if you can’t really tolerate honesty you may force your teen into a lie – unless of course your 
teen doesn’t have anything to lie about. Many parents find the issues they confront with older teens get pretty difficult to manage as the 
best solutions aren’t always clear. At any rate, your teen’s degree of honesty may reflect on your ability to communicate openly with your 
teen. 
 
Testing boundaries: Teenagers sometimes need to test the boundaries that support them. They are often chafing to expand their inde-
pendence and the areas of their life in which they are free to explore. Testing the boundaries allows them to test you and the quality of 
your relationship. Teenagers may be asking: “Are you watching? Am I important enough to you for you to be aware of what I do? How far 
can I push that? Am I clever enough to get away with this? What are the consequences if I break this rule? Will you really enforce it?” Kids 
want to learn about you, about your relationship with them, and they sometimes feel safer when they know where the boundaries of 
their freedom lie. 
 
What’s a parent to do? Teenagers may not be conscious of it, but there can be underlying reasons that drive their disobedience. So, while 
it is upsetting when you learn that you may not truly be able to trust your teenager, this background knowledge should help you under-
stand what’s really going on.        (continued on page 7) 
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NURSE’S NOTES 

Parent Perspective (continued from page 6) 
 
Here are some tips for parents to minimize lying from teenagers: 
 

 Treat teens with respect. Listen to their point of view. 

 Be willing to be flexible when appropriate. 

 Negotiate. 

 Safety should never be compromised. Know where you put your stake in the ground; be firm and consistent. 

 Apply logical consequences. 

 Confirm your love; let them know it is love that drives you, not a desire to be in control. 

 Give them all the responsibility they can handle. 

 As you give them additional responsibility, give them the opportunity to earn new freedom. 

 Demonstrate the integrity and honesty you wish to see from them. 
  
When in crisis: As logical and reasonable as these tips are, I will readily admit that these tips may not get the immediate results that you are 
looking for if you are in a crisis due to your teenager lying to you. When I first posted this article it generated many responses from 
frustrated parents who feel their teen’s lying is out of control and they don’t know what to do. Parents in this situation need real, concrete 
help. One option is to find a local therapist and bring your teen there for some joint sessions. A third party can be very effective in pushing 
you all forward in honest communication. Be prepared for some tough conversation. While a lying problem looks on the surface as though 
it just reflects on your teen, the family environment almost always gets scrutinized. There are reasons your teen is engaged in this 
behavior…. and in the case of serious problems you will need to work together honestly to get to the bottom of it and to find ways to 
build trust again. 
 

Reprinted from Sue Blaney’s  Blog www.PleaseStoptheRollercoaster.com  on March 1, 2011  

 
You’re invited to share your stories illustrating the challenges, successes and lessons learned in relating to your child, and overcoming 
the expectations and pressures that occur in the family and/or the community as they grow into young adults.  Please contact Liz Grassi 
at dhs.pta.xvp.2012@gmail.com if you have issues you would like featured or would like to write a piece for this column. 

Almost one-quarter of the nation’s high school seniors say that they have smoked marijuana in the past month, and just 
over36% admit to using the drug in the past year, according to the 2012 Monitoring the Future Survey. Researchers at the Uni-
versity of Michigan who conducted the annual survey found 6.5% of high school seniors smoked marijuana daily. 
 
Among 10th graders, 3.5% say they use marijuana daily, while 17 % report using the drug in the past month, and 28% in the past 
year. “We are increasingly concerned that regular or daily use of marijuana is robbing too many young people of their poten-
tial to achieve and excel in school or other aspects of life,” National Institute on Drug Abuse Director Dr. Nora D. Volkowsays. 
 
 “THC, a key ingredient in marijuana, alters the connectivity of the hippocampus a brain area related to learning and memory. 
In addition, we know from recent research that marijuana use that begins during adolescence can lower IQ and contribute to 
reduced cognitive abilities during adulthood.” The survey of approximately 45,000 eighth, 10th and 12th graders found fewer 
students perceive marijuana as harmful, compared with previous years reports. Researchers found 41.7% of eighth graders 
view occasional use of marijuana as dangerous, and 66.9 % view regular use as harmful.  These rates are the lowest since the 
survey began asking this age group about their perceptions of marijuana in 1991. 
 
Among 12th graders, 20.6 % view occasional marijuana use as risky, the lowest rate since 1983. Among this age group, 44.1% 
view regular use as harmful, the lowest rate since 1979. “Yet another year of increases in childhood marijuana use is deeply 
disturbing as these can spell real trouble for young kids later on,” Steve President and CEO of The Partnership at Drugfree.org 
said in a statement. “Heavy use of marijuana – particularly beginning in adolescence – brings the risk of serious problems and 
our own data have shown it can lead to involvement with alcohol and other drugs as well. Kids who begin using drugs or alco-
hol as teenagers are more likely to struggle with substance use disorders when compared to those who start using in life. 
 
Reprinted from the December newsletter of WhenRecoveryHappens.Com http://www.recoveryhappens.com/2012%20trends%
20of%20drug%20use.pdf 

Rhona Youtsey, School Nurse 

http://www.pleasestoptherollercoaster.com/
mailto:dhs.pta.xvp.2012@gmail.com
http://www.monitoringthefuture.org/data/12data.html#2012data-drugs
http://www.drugfree.org/newsroom/the-partnership-at-drugfree-org-responds-to-surge-in-childhood-marijuana-use-in-2012-monitoring-the-future-study-2
http://www.recoveryhappens.com/2012%20trends%20of%20drug%20use.pdf
http://www.recoveryhappens.com/2012%20trends%20of%20drug%20use.pdf
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DHS PTA 

315 W 14th St.  

Davis CA  95616 

Next PTA Meeting:  January 9, 2013 

California Scholarship Federation Spring Registration 
 
The California Scholarship Federation (CSF) exists to promote and recognize high standards of scholarship, service and 
citizenship on the part of students in California schools.  At this time, the approximately 1000 CSF chapters continue to 
foster the recognition, motivation, and education of academically talented students, and to promote among their chapter 
memberships the CSF ideal of service to their communities. 
  
This spring, the two week registration period for students qualifying for CSF is from TUESDAY FEBRUARY 12 – FRIDAY 
FEBRUARY 15 and then from TUESDAY FEBRUARY 19 - FRIDAY FEBRUARY 22, 2013. Applications may be picked up 
beginning February 7 at the DHS library counter, the DHS Front Receptionist counter, in P-13 or in L-23. 
  
To register, bring $5.00 and your grade report from Fall Semester or a transcript to prove eligibility.  If you cannot bring 
your grade report and must request a transcript from the counseling office, please keep in mind they may not be able to 
offer same-day service, so plan ahead.  Zangle printouts are not accepted. 
  
Registration will be every day during lunch in P-13.  No applications will be accepted after lunch period on Friday, Feb 22.  
Students must apply and register in person; applications left in advisor mailboxes will not be accepted.  Make checks 
payable to Davis High School CSF.  (Note:  Lines are notoriously long the last days of registration.  It is recommended 
students take time to register early.) 
 
For those doing community service, completed green hour sheets from Fall semester are due before or at the time you 
register for the Spring semester. 
  
Fern O’Brien, CSF Advisor 


